
 
 
 

REQUEST FOR BOARD ACTION 
 

HENDERSON COUNTY 
BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

 
 
 
MEETING DATE:  June 4th, 2018 
 
SUBJECT: Surplus and Donation of Handheld Radios to Blue Ridge 

Community College 
 
PRESENTER: Frank Stout, Major HCSO  
 
ATTACHMENTS:  1) Resolution 

2) Letter of Request by Blue Ridge Community College 
3) List of Proposed Surplus Property 
  

 
SUMMARY OF REQUEST: 
 
Attached for the Board’s consideration is a resolution declaring thirteen (13) handheld 
analog radios no longer used by Henderson County Sheriff’s Office as surplus 
property and the donation of the radios to Blue Ridge Community College Basic Law 
Enforcement Training as allowed by N.C.G.S. 160A-280 to be used for law 
enforcement training purposes.  
   
 
BOARD ACTION REQUESTED: 
 
Staff requests that the Board consider approving the attached resolution declaring the 
radios as surplus and authorize the donation to Blue Ridge Community College Basic 
Law Enforcement Training as allowed by N.C.G.S. 160A-280. 
 
  Suggested Motion: 
 
  I move that the Board approve the attached resolution declaring 

the radios presented as surplus and authorize the donation to the 
Blue Ridge Community College Basic Law Enforcement Training 
as allowed by N.C.G.S. 160A-280. 



 
RESOLUTION DECLARING PERSONAL PROPERTY AS SURPLUS 
AND AUTHORIZING THE DISPOSITION OF PERSONAL PROPERTY 

BY DONATION 
 

 WHEREAS, Henderson County owns the radios itemized on the attached Exhibit B, 
hereinafter referred to as “surplus property”, that is either obsolete or no longer needed for 
any governmental use by the County; and 
 
 WHEREAS, the Henderson County Board of Commissioners is desirous of 
declaring the radios as surplus and transferring to Blue Ridge Community College Basic 
Law Enforcement Training via donation as authorized by N.C.G.S. 160A-280; and 
 
 WHEREAS, it is the intent of the County to donate said surplus property. 
 
 NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, by the Henderson County Board of 
Commissioners as follows: 
 

1. The radios itemized on the attached Exhibit B are hereby declared to be surplus 
property. 

 
2. Henderson County Sheriff’s Office is hereby authorized to transfer by donation, 

the surplus property described above to the Blue Ridge Community College 
Basic Law Enforcement Training class. 

 
 
3. Henderson County makes no express or implied warranties of merchantability of 

any surplus property, or part thereof, or its fitness for any particular purpose 
regardless of any oral statements that may be made concerning the surplus 
property or any part thereof.   

 
 
 THIS the 4th day of June, 2018. 
 
    HENDERSON COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 
 
    BY: ____________________________________ 
     J. Michael Edney, Chairman 
ATTEST: 
 
_________________________________   
Teresa L. Wilson, Clerk to the Board 
 
 



 

Law Enforcement Training 

2 May 2018 

To:    Major Frank Stout 
    Henderson County Sheriff’s Department 
 

From:    Pat Staggs 

    Blue Ridge Community College 

 

Re:    Thirteen (13) Kenwood Analog Handheld Radios and Chargers 

Major, 

It has been brought to my attention that your agency may have approximately thirteen (13) Kenwood 

Analog Handheld Radios and charges that are no longer compatible to your agencies updated 

communication system. 

Blue Ridge Community College Basic Law Enforcement Training would like to make a request for those 

radios and chargers to use for our training.  Our current handheld radios are in poor condition and this 

would help us to upgrade our communications equipment for the purpose of training Basic Law 

Enforcement Cadets.  

Thank you for considering this request and if you have any further questions, feel free to contact me.  

Pat Staggs                                                                                                                                                                   

BLET Instructional Specialist / QA                                                                                                                         

Blue Ridge Community College                                                                                                                               

Law Enforcement Training (828) 694‐1878 

 

 

 

BRCC Law Enforcement Training Mission Statement:   

Our mission is to enhance and support the criminal justice services in our community by encouraging and providing quality 
training throughout their law enforcement career. 



HENDERSON COUNTY SHERIFF’S OFFICE 
100 North Grove Street 

Hendersonville, NC 28792 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

Phone: 828-697-4596 www.hendersonsheriff.org Fax: 828-697-4613 

 
 
TO: Henderson County Board of Commissioners 
 
 
FROM: Major F.T. Stout, HCSO 
 
 
RE: RBA for Donation of Handheld Radios 

 
 
Please find the below listed serial numbers of thirteen (13) analog handheld radios that are no longer 

compatible with the digital system we now operate on. All are Kenwood TK-2180 VHF FM analog 

transceivers. The Henderson County Sheriff’s Office respectfully request these radios be donated to 

Basic Law Enforcement Training Program at Blue Ridge Community College for the furtherance of their 

ongoing training efforts.   

 
 
Serial Numbers:  
 

70101514 
70500730 
80301061 
70600205 
70101516 
71100904 
70101308 
80700769 
70600210 
70600209 
80902828 
70500728 
70101515 

 
FTS/fts 

 


